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l. Introduction: Tnis paper describes the
r*"ififfifi-Txcensive moniEoring pro-
gran during the first heating season of
four soi.ar houees which, contrary to con-
ventional methods, have been realized in
the so-called low-cosr (social) house-
building sector, lhe houses have been
buiLc by the Verenigde Bedrijven Bredero
B.V. sI Utrecht, i.n conjt:ncLior lrith the
InstiEure of Applied physica (Technisch
Physieche Diensr) aE Delft and the Bouw-
centruh (AuiIaing Centre) at R,.rtterdam.
The houses were occupiert in August 1977.
The four identi-cal houses in a row have
been provided with Ewo types of sotar
collectors* (liquid- and air cooled,
selective, single glased) aud different
heating syst.ems haye been chost:n for the
houses (radiaEor, air- arrd floor heeting)
so as to check uhich of these syetems, in
conbirration with a solar heating sysLem,
ic ro be preferred. In addition to the
soiar heating instal.lations, also a num-
ber of additional energy saving measurea
have been applied: -additional r.,all,
floor anti roof isolaticn; -thermoplu;
glazing; a relatively smsll glass surface
area in the norEh facade, The noas':ri.ng-
and evaluaLion program is a purr of Che
Dutch National Solar Energy Prograru. 2.
9ont.nt of Ehe paper: A couparison cf the
calculaEed [2] an<i heasured values of Che
various energy saviag,$easures will be
preseoLed, irrcluding tili calculaEed slrd
measured behaviour of lhc differeut solar
heating installations. The differences in.
che behaviour of the installationr caused
by Lhe diff.:renr hear distribution
systems shall be evaLuated. Some practi-
cal experiences wiEh the different in-
stallation6 will be discussed. Several
technical details of the four different
technical installations will be discusse,l
irr detail. The results vill be presented

as nuch as possible according Eo the repor-
Eing fo:;uat for soiar installations as hae
been developed wichin the CrJC. ?he marherna-
tical mo<tei rrsed t3] for the tuning of
ihe varioug cotupo,lerlt.s of Che solar heaCing
installations shall be briefly discussed.
Some of the attracti.ve feaEures of the
appLieri spectral selective coating of tio-
oxide on black etanelled steel such aa the
high nechanical and rhermal resistance uill
be shoun.
*Three houses are providecl with 35 m2 of
black enamelled absorber plat.es of eteel
covered sich a tinoxide tayer'(ll.
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